

October 20, 2016

City Council President Linda M. Morad and Honorable Members of the City Council 133 William Street New Bedford, MA 02740

Dear Council President Morad and Honorable Members of the City Council:

I respectfully request a one year **Waiver of Residency** for Richard Calderon, 235 Cambridge Street, Fall River, MA. Attached is documentation to support this request.

Ms. Travers will be available at the meeting to answer any questions.

Sincerely,

Jonathan F. Million

Mayor

JFM/dlr

Attachment

cc: Mr. Calderon
D. Travers
Personnel

NEW BEDFORD PURCHASING DEPARTMENT



DEBRA. L. TRAVERS PURCHASING AGENT

MAYOR JONATHAN F. MITCHELL

October 18, 2016

To: Mayor Mitchell 133 William St New Bedford, Ma. 02740

Mayor,

I respectfully ask for placement on the next City Council Agenda a request for approval of a residency waiver for Richard Calderon, 235 Cambridge Street, Fall River, MA for the position of Assistant Procurement Officer/Buyer. Mr. Calderon was the strongest candidate of the nine (9) interviewed and I believe that he will be an excellent member of this team. Mr. Calderon has agreed to place his home on the market and take up residency in New Bedford but given the fact that winter is quickly coming upon us it may cause delay in selling the home.

I will be available at this meeting to answer any questions presented by Council.

Thank you for your assistance

Respectfully,

Debra Travers Purchasing Agent